

March 30, 2009

FabArc Steel Supply Company 111 Meadow Lane Oxford, AL 36203

Attention:

Tony Pugh

Roger LeGros

Subject:

Letter of Recommendation

Structural Steel Fabrication & Supply Holcim Ste. Genevieve Project

Dear Mr. Pugh,

This letter is provided in recognition of FabArc's performance and professional manner in providing over 14,000 tons of structural and miscellaneous steel related components for the Holcim Ste. Genevieve Project in Bloomsdale, MO.

FabArc has been exemplary in making a complete commitment of resources to support our construction effort on this Project. You and your staff demonstrated a commitment to this Project during a time when the world steel market was extremely busy and fabricated structural steel was at a premium. This service helped ensure steel availability when required and your dogged pursuit of fabrication to support our schedule resulted in "just in time" delivery of steel components in the order required to support installation with very limited space available on site. Your on-site personnel were professional, and helpful in coordinating steel deliveries, piece installation information, design changes and corrections etc.

We also appreciate the honesty and candor demonstrated by FabArc when you advised your resources were maximized to the point where taking on any additional work could jeopardize FabArc's ability to meet your commitments on the project.

I look forward to working with FabArc on future projects and again I would offer a "job well done".

Very truly yours,

Jim Garreft / WGA Project Director

JTG:db